
Special Events and Services

Sunday 9 October - Harvest Festival

10.30pm    Harvest Parade Service
followed by Harvest lunch
Harvest gifts will be given to Bromley 
Women’s Aid

Sunday 16 October

6.30pm      Choral Evensong
Responses: Reading
Canticles: Sumsion in G
Anthem: O Lord the Maker of all Things - 

Joubert

Sunday 30 October

4.00pm      Memorial Service

We give remembrance and thanks for the 

lives of those we love but no longer see

Sunday 13 November - Remembrance Sunday

10.00am    Family Communion and Parade Service

Including the  Act of Remembrance, the Two 

Minutes Silence and the Laying of Wreaths

(Note earlier start time - meet in church at 
10.00am, and by the War Memorial at 
10.45am)
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Running with 
perseverance

Stay in touch!
The Parish Office email is now office@stmaryshortlands.church

To keep up with news from St. Mary's in between editions of 
SPAN, you can like our page on Facebook or follow us on 
Twitter – search for ‘St Mary's Shortlands'. 

Don’t forget our website 
www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk    

We've had a summer with much sport and some great 

British success. The Olympic Games in Brazil were a 

wonderful spectacle and it was good to see the    

competitors aiming for their best.  As I write this the 

Paralympics have just started and the competitors are all 

full of excitement at what they might achieve.  Team GB 

were seen to improve on their medal tally in London and 

there was much celebration. 

However, not everyone did as well as they hoped, 

some receiving horrible messages via social media 

claiming that they were failures.  To gain a place in an 

Olympic team shows that they were far from failures.

Four years ago Richard and I went to Stratford to see 

the Paralympics.  It was a great evening with lots of 

records broken but for me one of the highlights was 

seeing a runner who had just come last in her race doing 

a lap of honour – she felt that she had achieved as much 

as she was able and from the smiles on her face it was 

obvious how much taking part in the event had meant to 

her.

This year in a heat of the women's 5000m race two of 

the competitors collided and they then helped each 

other to complete the race.  Afterwards they were 

awarded The Pierre de Coubertin medal which has only 

been awarded 17 times in Olympic history because they 

displayed an extraordinary act of sportsmanship.

We are often told 'it's the taking part, not the   

winning, which counts' and I think both these are good 

examples of where this can be seen.  In life we may not 

always achieve all that we set out to but we can always 

strive to do our best.  

In the Bible, in the letter to the Hebrews, the writer 

encourages the new Christians 'to run with           

perseverance the race that is set before us'.  We do not 

know what hazards and obstacles we and others may 

face but those of us who are Christians believe that God 

is always there to support us - often through the actions 

of other people. Rev Morag Finch

CONGRATULATIONS to Robin and Helen Hogg, married at St Mary's 
in July.



Refreshers
Family-owned Independent Wine Merchant

60 Beckenham Lane, Shortlands
020 8460 7441

www.refreshers.uk.com
Free local delivery / Party Planning / Glass and Fridge Hire

From the
Registers

At Rest
We extend our sympathy to those 

who loved:

June Biggs        25 Jul        aged 86

Mary Ingram      26 Jul         aged 84

Mary Morrow    27 Jul        aged 84

Mo Bowen       12 Aug      aged 71

Interment of Ashes
We extend our sympathy to those 

who loved:

Anne Yeulett                    24 July

Remembering

ON SONG: St Mary's choir stepped in for the Cathedral choir at Bury St Edmunds in August, singing Choral 

Evensong on four days, and leading the Sung Eucharist and Mattins on the Sunday.

Carol Walklin

Carol was born in her grandparents' home, now the Beckenham Little 

Theatre, to Sir Charles and Lady Jeffery.  She was the last of three 

daughters: she, Daphne and Barbara were a great support for one 

another throughout their adult lives.  

The sisters remember that Carol was the outgoing one – at 16 she 

wanted to be an actress.  Beckenham Arts College allowed her to 

develop her wider artistic interests: she then studied for three years at the 

Royal College of Art and was awarded the Royal Medal for Design.  

She met Colin around this time – and they were married in 1954.  

They moved to Hayes Lane, where their three children Sarah, Janie and 

Nicolas were born.  

Carol and Colin secured well paid graphic design jobs working for 

Proctor and Gamble and Unilever - but both wanted to do something 

more meaningful.  They took a brave step – Colin became a teacher and 

Carol took a post graduate teaching certificate to enable her to train 

teachers.  

Carol somehow also found time to run the Conquest Club teaching 

disabled children to swim, to work on the 'Bible in the World' for the 

British and Foreign Bible Society and to join Colin on school trips to 

Yugoslavia.   

As a freelance artist, Carol had many commissions and regularly 

exhibited at the Bankside gallery in London.  Her work is in private 

collections across the world, and her portrait of 'Mr Stanley Lawrence, 

blockmaker' hangs in the National Portrait Gallery.  

In later years, Carol's failing dexterity made it difficult for her to use 

her hands.  She found this frustrating but it did not stop her from using 

old prints and discarded material to create new collages.  

Carol's remarkable artistic partnership with Colin is perhaps best 

seen in their very happy 25 years teaching printmaking at West Dean 

College.  They had the gift of 'Passing It On' – drawing out the artistic 

skills of others - evidenced by many lasting friendships with students, 

colleagues and fellow artists.

Mo Bowen

Mo was born in Oxford, went to school there and only later came down to 

London.  She was a very respected colleague in Brandt's merchant bank.

She met and married the love of her life, David.  They had the same 

outlook on life, worked as a team in the caring of her parents and his, and 

both enjoyed antique collecting.

Devastated by the sudden, tragic death of David, Mo could have 

given up – but she took a loving interest in her godsons and in the lives of 

her devoted carers.

Mo had strong political views and, for a feisty, intelligent woman like 

Mo her illness was terribly cruel and took its toll.

Over time she was less and less able to attend St Mary's, but did 

receive communion at home.  She continued to look outward, was glad 

to hear about what was going on elsewhere, and derived real joy from 

giving to others.  She remained a generous supporter of the church, and 

funded the Prayer Tree which so many people value as a way of bringing 

their prayers to St Mary's.

Her funeral service in St Mary's was well attended by people from 

different stages of her life and joyous given that her faith was strong.

Mary Morrow

Mary was born in Shanghai where her father worked.  World War Two 

began when she was eight, and after three years the family was sent to a 

prisoner of war camp.  Her mother, a teacher, set up a school in the camp 

which was to benefit many.

Having returned to England after the war, Mary became a teacher.  

However she had travel in her bones, and went to Kuwait to teach in an oil 

company school: there she met and married Ron.  They were to have 

many happy years together.

After their two sons had been born, Ron and Mary moved to 

Shortlands where they remained for the rest of their lives.  Mary was most 

proud of her family and her grandchildren in particular.

Mary loved the simple things in life: having gone from a life of luxury 

in Shanghai to having to pack all her belongings into a single suitcase as 

she was taken off to the camp, she knew what mattered.  She loved her 

home, entertaining, anything French, and her garden.  

She taught her children the power of forgiveness. Although she had 

every right to be resentful, she never once expressed bitterness against 

the Japanese. She also showed her family the importance of never 

wasting things, especially food.

Mary and Ron were regular attenders at St Mary's for many years - 

and received home communion once they were no longer able to attend 

church.

Holy Baptism
We welcome into God’s family:

26 June Darcey Peck

17 July   Emma Wood

Thomas Lightbody

31 July Liliana Robinson

4 September Ophelia Holton

Holy Matrimony
We congratulate:                          

30 July               Robin Hogg

                          and Helen Bird



20 Bromley Gardens, Bromley, Kent Br2 0ET

Tel/Fax: 020 8249 8198

Mob: 07721 454 716

Email: gmminstallationsltd@gmail.com

J.I.B. Approved Electrician

NAPIT Part P                      24 years experience

Mission of the month  

Painting & Decorating
by a time served tradesman of forty two years experience

T: 020 8650 7973

M: 07841 655733

E: www.stretton-downes.co.uk

Saint of the Month

St Francis of Assisi – 4th October

His father was away in France when Francis was born in 1181, and his 

mother named him John. On his return home his father disagreed, so 

his name was changed to Francis. 

Francis' father was a well-to-do cloth merchant and wanted Francis 

to follow him in the trade.  At the age of twenty Francis fought for Assisi 

against Perugia. He was taken prisoner and fell dangerously ill. 

In a vision he was told to repair the church of St Damian. With no 

money for materials he sold all his father's cloth, and all his own 

possessions. By begging he managed to repair the church and two 

others.  He became a travelling preacher and attracted a following.  

When there were twelve of them, they formed a group called The Friars 

Minor, the predecessors of the Franciscan Order.

Many people joined them and allegedly even the animals flocked 

round him.  Groups of friars went to all parts of Europe.  Francis himself 

went on a pilgrimage to Egypt.   Before he died he had another vision 

and received stigmata (the wounds of Christ) on his body.

Legend tells that a huge flock of swallows made such a noise that 

people could not hear his preaching.  He asked the swallows to be 

quiet and listen, which they duly did.  The next day all the birds 

gathered round him.  He blessed them and they flew off in the shape of 

a cross.  By chance his feast day is just at the time when swallows gather 

together to fly south to warmer climes! 

As well as animals he is the patron saint of stowaways, cub scouts 

and San Francisco. 

What happens at church?

Have you ever wondered what happens in a church service?  Have you 

wanted to join in, but you're not sure what to expect?

The Bible tells us to meet together to worship God and thank him for 

the hope he has given us of eternal life, through the faith we have in 

Jesus Christ.

St. Mary's, your local parish church, is a friendly church offering a 

warm welcome.  Our 10.30am Sunday service lasts approximately one 

hour, beginning with the choir processing round the church during our 

opening hymn.  We have a wonderful choir who lead our hymns and also 

sing beautiful anthems during our services.  

We follow a service booklet which guides us, but the Vicar leads us 

during the service too.

There are two readings, one from the Old or New Testament 

(respectively written before and after Jesus was born) and one from one 

of the Gospels (which tell of Jesus' time on earth).  The sermon (or talk) 

explains the readings.

Prayer is an important part of the service.  Prayers are said on behalf 

of those in church about local, national and worldwide concerns.

Often, people are confused at what we call 'Sharing the Peace.'  We 

simply shake hands with those around us and say 'Peace be with you'.  

This greeting has its roots in the ancient Hebrew greeting of 'Shalom': 

peace between people, nations, God and human beings.

Then comes the most important part of the service: Holy 

Communion (Eucharist).  If you have confirmed your faith in a confirma-

tion service, you are invited to kneel or stand at the altar rail and receive 

bread and wine; these symbolize Jesus' body and blood, sacrificed for 

our sins (bread for his body and wine for the blood shed on the cross).  If 

you have not been confirmed, you are invited to receive a blessing (the 

Vicar will say a prayer of blessing for you).  You do not have to do either 

of these: you can remain in your seat if you wish.

The service concludes with the Vicar saying a blessing for us all.

We are a very sociable church and welcome everyone to remain for 

tea, coffee and biscuits after the service.

If you are still a little unsure but would like to join us, do contact 

me on 07941 415082 and I will arrange to meet and guide you 

through the service.  
Debbie Speller (Pastoral Assistant)

THE FRIENDS OF ST MARY'S 

invite you to a

RACE NIGHT
on Saturday, 19 November

Prompt start at 7pm
in the Church Hall

Come and see your horses win a fortune!
Fish and Chip Supper and Donations bar

Tickets £12 available 
from the Parish Office or after services

Need long term care?
My Care Consultant provides 
information and guidance on your care 
and paying for care needs.
We can help you with:

· Finding the best care
· Immediate care annuities
· Your property options
· Wills & Power of Attorney

Contact us for a no obligation chat today:

Email: ask@mycareconsultant.co.uk
Phone: (020) 3290 3110
Website: www.mycareconsultant.co.uk

Save the Date!
Church Fair on Saturday 26 November

Demelza Hospice Care for Children

Demelza Hospice Care for Children is a vital part of health and social 

care support in our area: South East London, Kent and East Sussex.

Having developed over the last twenty years, the charity has 

published its plans for the period 2016-21.

The charity's vision is for life to be better for children and young 

people who have life-threatening or life-limiting conditions; and for 

their parents, brothers and sisters, and those who love them, to 

receive support.  They help families cope with the fear, challenges 

and complexities of having a seriously ill child - from diagnosis, 

during day to day family life, times of crisis and through       

bereavement.

Two main strategic aims for this period are:

1. To care for more babies, children and young people, and to 

continue to improve the quality and choice of specialist care and 

therapies available to families

2. To provide much more nursing and supporting care in the 

child or young person's own home, while improving access to the 

facilities in the hospices.

Demelza thanks and is very grateful to St Mary's Church for the 

support given.  The board at the back of church shows the day to day 

activities and therapies which take place under the name of this 

charity – or see www.demelza.org.uk

http://www.demelza.org.uk


ST. MARY'S ORGANISATIONS 
Mothers & ToddlersMrs. J. Runicles    8650 4553
Mothers' Union Fellowship Group

Mrs. P. White         8460 9357
Friends of St. Mary's

Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947

 
Scouts (Fri) Mr. R. Howe          8462 7132
Cubs (Mon)            Mrs. P. Braithwaite8460 4152
Cubs (Tues) Mr. J. Griffiths  07954 437658

Guides (Tues.) Ms. N. Keast   07516 650940
Guides (Fri.) Mrs. G. Dawson   8460 5884 
Brownies (Mon.) Miss. K. Higgs 8462 3285
Brownies (Wed.) Mrs. R. Katheswaran

 8249 0984
Brownies (Thurs.) Mrs. S. Tight 8460 8122
Rainbows 

Mrs. S. Tight 8460 8122
Pre-School Mrs. P. Chase 8290 6704

 or 07960 988552 
The 2WW's Mrs. A. Heayberd 8460 9537
Church Flowers Mrs. M. Parr 8249 7127
Mission Chairman Mrs. S. Shelton 8402 3299 
Douai Link Mrs. G. Dawson 8460 5884
Fair Trade Mrs. C Willatt 8313 0246
Mobility Class Mrs. Jan Boam 8460 7101

 

Beavers Ms E. Hay         07932758801

Ms. H. Last 8460 1705 

PARISH OFFICE Tel: 8460 5682
e-mail: office@stmaryshortlands.church
Open 9.30am - 12.30pm weekdays.  
Information regarding Baptisms and Weddings 
can be obtained during these hours. 

ROOFING
 ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN

GENERAL BUILDING * LOFT EXTENSIONS * FENCING
 GUTTERING * SKYLIGHT WINDOWS 

SEAMLESS FLAT ROOFING * NEW SHED ROOFS
PATIO & DRIVES PRESSURE WASHED

HARRY ALLEN      020 8402 0156

HOLT MAINTENANCE
Garden Maintenance, Landscape Gardening, 

Window Cleaning,  
Domestic and Commercial Cleaning.

Accredited Safe Contractor

Tel.  07956 172979

QUALIFIED PLUMBER
P. J. EDWARDS

01322 868212 or 07831 54 59 51

Bathrooms, kitchens and all domestic 
work undertaken

Advertising in SPAN for over 15 years

The Parish Church
of St. Mary,
Shortlands

Link Parish

St. Francis of 
Assisi, Douai, France

LOCAL CONTACTS 
Cllr. M. Cooke 020 3665 0357

(Email:Mary.Cooke@bromley.gov.uk)
Cllr D. Jefferys 020 8460 6030

(Email:david.jefferys@bromley.gov.uk)
Residents' Association 8460 4060
Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood 8721 2614

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Vicar                         Rev. M. Finch          8464 8065
     (Sat - Thu)                    revfinch@btinternet.com
Associate Vicar Rev. R. Finch          8464 8065
Associate Vicar Rev. J. Peters   07531 617302/

(Sun, Mon, Wed)        8460 5682
L. L. M. Mrs S. Aldred 8460 3978

Mrs C. Bingham 8460 0324
Readers Mr. P. Stotesbury 8650 3259

Mr. S. Buchanan 8777 8008
Pastoral Assistants Mrs. S. Harrison 8464 0284

Mrs. D. Speller 8466 1184
Mrs. M. Westropp 8650 5178

Parish Administrator  Ms. N. Blake      8460 5682
Assistant Mrs. E. Parker 8460 5682
Churchwardens Mr. A. Williams

Mrs C. Corbin  07973295134
Deputies Mrs. A. Swatton 8650 1114

Mrs. P. Chase 8464 6188
Miss A. Parks 8464 1157
Mr. S. Clark 8464 0696
Mr. D. Cooper 8460 0682
Mr. B. Waring 07957 186027

PCC Secretary Miss  J.  Rambridge8650 0947
Treasurer Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884
Assistant Treasurer Mr. R. Hogg 8290 0613
Organist and Director of Music

Canon  C. Tillotson 8460 7368
Assistant Organist     Mr Daniel Beach 8289 6510
Electoral Roll 
Stewardship Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178
Junior Church Mrs. S. Aldred 8460 3978

07914343495

Mrs. M. Shaw 8460 9681

J. & R. KILLICK Ltd.
FUNERAL  DIRECTORS   Est 1879 

* FAMILY RUN * 24 hours a day

* Personal service * Modern or 

* Pre-paid funeral plans advice given                   Classsic funeral fleet

For advice, assistance and our INFORMATION folder 

please phone PETER or MICHAEL KILLICK   

020 8777 4502        

112 High Street, West Wickham BR4 0ND

Website  www.jrkillick.co.uk

AEROBICS - BUMS, TUMS & THIGHS

LADIES - COME AND JOIN JACKIE
Every Monday 8-9p.m.

at St. Mary’s Church Hall, St. Mary’s Avenue, Shortlands.
For more information Tel:  8650 2083 mob. 07967 214279

A class all ages can enjoy, beginners welcome.

Vicky - Mobile Hairdresser 
over 25 years experience   07958 210577

Sunnyfields Day Nursery
19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands

7.30am - 6.30pm daily
children 3 months to 5  years

Tel: 8313 9191

… Decorating … Tiling  … 
Decking … Carpentry … 

and more.

DON’T 
D.I.Y.
let us …

Contact Luke, telephone : 07946 545049
 or e-mail at lukeb12345@yahoo.co.uk

PICTURE FRAMING
Oils, Photographs, Watercolours, Tapestries, 

Prints, Embroideries

Jo Powell 
3 Highfield Drive, Shortlands

020 8464 3149

    Langley School of Dancing

  Ballet, Tap, Modern, Street Jazz, 
Boys Street Jazz & Zumba

   from age 2½ to adult   -   at St. Mary’s Hall

    Tel: 07540 400615 for a free trial class

 

L O C A L  P L U M B E R
(Beckenham)

All types of general plumbing

Toilets, Showers, Taps, Ball Valves. 

B A T H R O O M  I N S T A L L A T I O N  S P E C I A L I S T S .

07793 867306    Ask for Michael

Drama for 5-8 yrs, 8-11 yrs,
12-18 yrs01689 812 336

bromley@helenogrady.co.uk

Creativity, Confidence

Communication

SPAN INFORMATION
Website           www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk
Editorial           Parish Office                8460 5682 
Distribution     Mr. M. Harrison           8464 0284
Views expressed by contributors are not 
necessarily those supported by the 
publishers, and no responsibility can be 
accepted for accuracy. The publishers 
cannot accept responsibility for work 
carried out by advertisers.
ADVERTISING: £18.00 per column inch per issue. 
For details  call 8460 5682 during office hours. 
Copy by the 5th of each month to SPAN,Church 
House, 39 Kingswood Road, Shortlands, BR2 0HG  

Extensions, Conversions, 
Refurbishment and Electrical.
Excellent references available
No job too large
E: steve@rutlandbuilding.co.uk
T: 020 8249 8769   M: 07949 593294

Local, friendly and professional building 
company for your larger projects.

WORSHIP 
Every Sunday

08.00 Holy Communion 

10.30 Family Communion, except when 

notified. During term time there are 

separate groups in the Church Hall 

for children aged 0-18.

18.30 Choral Evensong

(3rd Sunday in the month)

Every Monday

17.00 Evening Prayers
Every Wednesday

10.00 Holy Communion
Further information about all services 
can be obtained from the Parish Office.

In their capacity as Funeral 

Directors the Killick family have 

provided the local community with 

personal and efficient service for over 

135 years

Private Chapel of Rest

24 hour service

Classic or modern cortege

Advice given on pre-arranged funeral 

plans

Please ask for an information folder 

and estimate.

Telephone Peter or Michael Killick 

on 020 8777-4502

Website   www.jrkillick.co.uk (full 

fee list shown)

112 High Street, West Wickham, 

Kent, BR4 0ND

Established for over 25 years and 
able to provide catering and 

waitress service in your own home 
or a venue of your choice.

To see our suggested menus please go to 
www.careysfuneralcaterers.co.uk or tel: 020 8658 5008

Beckenham based Funeral Caterer

For admissions to Rainbows, Brownies & 
Guides please tel: 08001695901 or go to
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

For admissions to Beavers,Cubs & Scouts please 
contact email: 7bromleyadmissions@gmail.com

·

·New NHS and private patients welcome

All aspects of general dental care in a friendly, 
relaxed environment

020 8466 7393
www.ferndale-dental.co.uk

250 Bromley Road, Shortlands, BR2 0BW

Family and relationship breakdown is a very difficult 
time for anyone. Please contact Kumari Dawood in 
confidence for advice. Tel 020 8249 6047 or email 

confidential@dawoods-solicitors.co.uk  

   Based just off Beckenham High Street
www.dawoods-solicitors.co.uk

The Family Law Specialists

 HANDYMAN SHORTLANDS
Competitive rates, professional , reliable 

service.
Most trades covered.

Call John Prior 07967963162 / 02086998695
or email JOHNPRIOR2000@live.com

A home visiting service for:

Powers of Attorney from £250
Attendance Allowance form completion
Understanding dementia and setting up care
Funeral Plans

 

·

·

·

·

Please call Andrea - 020 8776 0456 or 07931 933808
www.independentdementiasupport.co.uk

Telephone - 020 8679 4425      Email - flowtech@hotmail.co.uk
Mobile - 07958 608590    Website - www.flowtechservices.com

Blocked Drains Cleared > High Pressure Water Jetting
Drainage Installation & Repairs > CCTV Surveys

07973 295134 

A  flexible  and  friendly  care

service  in  your  own  home.

·  

·

Personal care

 Shopping

·

·

 Companionship

Specialist dementia care    

Contact  us  on  020  8658  2535
www.homeinstead.co.uk/bromley-chislehurst-orpington
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